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Dear Willow Creek 3 Neighbors

As we prepare for spring, the season of renewal and warmer weather, it’s the perfect time to remind 
everyone of a couple of important community guidelines. Whether you're enjoying your morning walk 
or tending to your yard, we appreciate your cooperation in keeping our neighborhood clean, safe, and 
welcoming.

Furry Friends
We would like to take a moment to kindly remind all pet owners and dog walkers to please remember 
to pick up after your pets while out and about in our community. Unfortunately, we have noticed an 
increasing amount of pet waste being left behind, which has become both unsightly and unpleasant for 
all. To ensure that Willow Creek remains a clean, pleasant, and welcoming environment for everyone, we 
kindly ask for your cooperation in cleaning up after your pets.

Please remember that waste bags are available throughout the community, and we encourage everyone to 
carry one with them during walks. Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated in helping maintain 
the beauty and cleanliness of our shared spaces.

Common Areas
Unfortunately, we’ve seen an increase in incidents of vandalism specifically around the pool, tennis and 
basketball court areas. It’s essential that we remain vigilant and look out for any suspicious activity. If you 
notice any unusual behavior or witness any damage to property, please report it to the local authorities 
immediately. A strong community relies on everyone’s participation, and we greatly appreciate your 
efforts to protect our shared spaces.

Association Updates
The following is an update from the South Suburban Parks & Recreation Department regarding the dead 
trees and logs along the Willow Creek Trail: “Our Forestry staff will be out to assess the area and will 
continue to monitor tree conditions for trail and user safety.  The District works with SEMSWA for tree 
care through the corridor and creek bed to ensure proper land management.  Dead trees and logs are left 
in place in the open space to provide habitat for local wildlife and to enrich the soil through decaying.”

Stay Connected
Don't forget to stay connected with the latest happenings in our community. The board strives to keep 
our community website updated. Your input and feedback at monthly board meetings are invaluable in 
shaping the future of Willow Creek 3.

Thank you for being wonderful neighbors and making Willow Creek 3 a fantastic place to live. Together, 
we can keep it safe, clean, and vibrant! If you have any questions or suggestions, feel free to reach out to 
the HOA Board or the management company.

Food trucks are back! 
Get ready to indulge in a feast of flavors starting April 16 in the Mineral Clubhouse Parking Lot, from 5 to 
7:30 p.m. Mark your calendar and bring your appetite—it's going to be a deliciously fun time! 
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Willow Creek 3 Board Meetings
Board Meetings are held at 6 p.m.                               
the 2nd Thursday of each month.  

The Architectural Control Committee meets at          
6 p.m. the 1st Monday of each month.

Meetings are held at the Willow Creek III clubhouse:
8091 East Phillips Circle

Community Contacts
Perfect Pools (WC3 pool management): 303-795-1191

hb@perfect-pools.com

JBK Landscape: Email the WC III community manager with questions: 
careteam@rowcal.com

Waste Connections (trash and recycling) 303-288-2100

Dolphins Swim Team (Willow Creek 3 youth swim team)
swim@wc3dolphins.com

Willow Creek Tennis Club: Stephanie Burt, Chair
willowcreek123tennis@gmail.com | www.willowcreektennisclub.com

Organizes tennis activities for all 3 Willow Creek communities.

Willow Creek Women’s Club: willowcreekwomensclub@gmail.com

Street Lights
City street repairs (not HOA alleyways)– if you see potholes in the city streets, 
please submit a request for repair using the City of Centennial website [no, it 
will not cost you to report it]: 
https://www.centennialco.gov/Government/Departments/Public-Works/
Street-Maintenance.  

Street Lights out – to get this fixed, report it on Xcel Energy's website [no, it 
will not cost you to report it]
https://www.xcelenergy.com/outages_and_emergencies/report_outage

Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Office Non-emergency: 303-795-4711
The ACSO provides police services under contract with the Centennial.

City of Centennial Information Line: 303-325-8000
www.centennialco.gov

Available 24/7 to answer questions and direct you where to go for help. 

City of Centennial Animal Control: 303-325-8070

South Suburban Parks and Recreation: 303-798-5131

South Metro Safety Foundation: 303-805-0228 | 720-989-2260

Classes offered by this organization include: CPR, Driver Awareness, Teen Crash 
Avoidance, Super Sitting Babysitting. They also do child car seat inspections.

Display Advertising Rates Per Issue
Willow Creek 1, 2 & 3 

Over 1,600 homes!
Business card $80 B&W | $135 Color

1/6 Page $135 B&W | $180 Color
1/4 Page $180 B&W | $240 Color
1/3 Page $240 B&W | $305 Color
1/2 Page $305 B&W | $380 Color
Full Page $380 B&W | $500 Color

Email Kerri@porchlink.com with questions

Buy 5 issues, get the 6th issue free!

SERVING CENTENNIAL AND COLORADO FRONT RANGE

Full time teacher, part-time window cleaner.
15 years experience and fully insured.
Please call to set up a free estimate. 

Jeremy Kamm 720 271 9561 

Grace's House Cleaning Service, LLC

Professionally cleaned each and every time 
by the same reliable, hard-working, and trustworthy crew! 

• Insured & Bonded
• References Available 720-297-6279
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homesbyjuhi@gmail.com
www.homesbyjuhi.com

JUHI
JOHNSON
 REALTOR®

303.257.1905
I would love to discuss your real estate needs.

No pressure, seriously!

Call 303.257.1905

Certified Negotiation Expert

Senior Real Estate Specialist

“Your Willow Creek Realtor® and Neighbor Since 1992!”

Stay Connected!

I Am With You From “Start To Finish”!

CHOOSE THE RIGHT PAINT FINISH

It can be intimidating to stand in front of the paint swatches at
the paint or hardware store and try to make a decision. Picking
a color can be difficult enough—and then you have to choose
the finish. Choosing the color is up to you, but here’s a simple
guide to choosing the correct finish for your project.
High Gloss: High gloss paint has the most sheen, and will be
the most durable. That durability is best suited for the kitchen,
on surfaces like cabinets, door frames, and window trim.
Semi-Gloss: It’s not as shiny as high gloss, but it’s still great for
kitchens and bathrooms, because the sheen protects from drips,
splatters, and other moisture.
Satin: Satin has a velvet-like look, but is still a durable finish,
and works best in high-traffic areas. Be careful when applying,
because satin paint will reveal sloppy brush strokes.
Eggshell and flat: These finishes have the least amount of
sheen, and are the least durable. They’re great for hiding
imperfections in your walls, but the low durability means they
should be avoided if the room is subject to wear and tear from
kids or pets. Use these paints in dining rooms, bedrooms, and
other low traffic rooms low-traffic rooms.

HAPPY ST. PATRICK'S DAY!
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Contact Us

Nadya Lambert
ATTORNEY AT LAW

PERSONABLE AND PROFESSIONAL
ESTATE PLANNING:

• Wills and Trusts
• Incapacity Planning
• Probate

Call today for a FREE 30-minute consultation.

6855 S. Havana St., Suite 370, Centennial, CO 80112
(Off of Intersection of E. Arapahoe and S. Havana)

Phone: (303) 734-7131  Frontdesk@NadyaLambert.com

Practicing law for over 20 years 

303-690-3886
15466 E HINSDALE CIRCLE

CENTENNIAL, CO 80112

Do-It-Yourself and Save!
Hard to find sprinkler parts!
New water-saving sprinklers!
Friendly and knowledgeable staff

info@smi�yssprinklers.com    www.smi�yssprinklers.com

Serving Since

1982! ��



Willow Works Page 5

CC SPRING WALK 2025 - end of March through April
Your HOA Board and the ACC want to thank all the homeowners that take exceptional care of their properties. It not only keeps your home values 
high and that of your neighbors, it adds to the beautiful neighborhood we are all proud to call Willow Creek III.
This is a reminder that the ACC members do a Spring Walk every year, so if you see groups walking with clipboards, taking photos, having discussions 
in front of your property, this is done EVERY spring and all houses and townhomes are reviewed for any maintenance that needs attention.
Please remember that any changes to your property (residence or lot) need to be pre-approved by the ACC before work starts to make sure your 
changes are cohesive with the neighborhood. The ACC has 30 days to approve these requests (which can extend that date if we have incomplete 
requests, have questions or need clarification). We usually approve projects much faster when we have thorough requests.
IF you receive a violation letter, it is STRONGLY worded. The wording was selected by the Colorado Legislature and WC3 cannot change that 
verbiage. It states you have 30 days to correct the issue (which ALSO means you have 30 days to ACKNOWLEDGE the issue). The best response 
to a violation letter is to contact RowCal through their online website (when possible) and RESPOND to the violation (getting bids, will complete 
by X, etc). When you acknowledge the violation, you have time to get the work done and you will not be fined. Violations with no response after 
30 days will start receiving fines so please respond to avoid additional violation letters and multiple fines.
If you have a paint violation the rules are based on single family home vs townhome.
•	 Single Family Home - Details on paint colors and approval procedures are on the WC3 website. You MUST first contact the paint coordinator 

at willowcreek3paint@gmail.com. The Single Family Home paint request form is available on the website for you to fill out and attach to 
that initial email so we know what colors you would like approved. 

•	 Townhome - Go to the Sherwin Williams store, 7580 Park Meadows Dr, Lone Tree and give them your address. Based on the location of your 
townhome, they will provide you with the appropriate colors (they have a WC3 townhome binder with our specific formulas programmed 
into their computer). A complete list of colors is also available on the WC3 website. You must fill out an ACC request to paint your townhouse, 
stating the colors you will be using so we know you have selected the correct colors for your row. RowCal will approve your request. Please 
be aware that the Sherwin Williams store in Lone Tree tweaked our townhouse colors in 2024 to remove multiple versions and to ensure 
that the different levels of paint are the same shade. This is why we strongly suggest you use their store. 

All homes/townhomes have 6 months to complete your paint project from the date of your violation. If you are painting without a violation 
(thank you!), you have the same 6 months after you have been approved. Partial painting is NOT allowed, you must paint your entire residence 
and garage, including trim.
											           Thank you!

Architectural Control Committee

run in March and april 2025
CC SPRING WALK 2025 - end of March through April



Willow WorksPage 6

Willow Creek Women's Club
Sponsored by Willow Creek Women’s Club

Submitted by Anne Bonelli McMahon

Willow Creek Women's Club: 
Bunco 

Join us for Bunco! All Willow Creek Women's Club 
members are invited to attend. 

Day: The first Tuesday of each month 
Time: 7:00 p.m. 
Venue: Willow Creek 3 Clubhouse
RSVP: To have your name added to the invite 
list, please email LoriInDenver@gmail.com. 

Please bring: 
•	 $5 for Bunco
•	 An appetizer or beverage to share. 
•	 An (optional) $3 extra for LRC (Left Right 

Center) 

Upcoming 
Dates:

March 4
April 1
May 6
June 3
July 1

August 5
September 2

October 7
November 4
December 2

Thank you to everyone who joined us for the recent discussion on the 
future of WCWC. Your input and enthusiasm are deeply appreciated. 
While there is strong interest in keeping the club active, as I’ve previously 
shared, the majority of our board members will not be returning. 
Maintaining our organization under the current bylaws is a challenge 
without filling key leadership positions.
Interim Plan:
The current board has discussed the best approach for the 2025/2026 
period, or until a new board is formed. As president, I will continue 
working with our treasurer to oversee the funds until the new board 
is in place.
Our goal is to maintain the signature events listed below, but each 
event will need a volunteer leader to proceed. If you would like to step 
forward to lead one of the following events, please reach out. If an event 
leader does not emerge, that event will unfortunately not go forward.
Key Events & Current Leaders:
•	 Home Tour – Co-leaders: Juhi Johnson & Natisha Doherty
•	 Holiday Tea: Jean Wagner
•	 Santa Day: Leader Needed
•	 Easter Egg Hunt: Juhi Johnson
•	 Tagawa Event: Leader Needed
•	 Community Events: Diaper Drive, Clothes to Kids Clothing Drive 

and Toy Drive – Leader Needed or Several Leaders
Volunteer Role: Event Leader Responsibilities
If you decide to lead an event, here’s what you’ll be responsible for:
Promoting the event on Facebook and Nextdoor
Managing food purchases within the club’s budget
Overseeing event setup and clubhouse cleanup
Returning the clubhouse keys
If you’re interested in serving as an Event Leader, please let us know!
Activity Groups: 
Activity groups will continue as planned.
Additional Clubhouse Events: 
Can continue with a volunteer event leader. 
Ladies Nights Out: 
Can continue with a volunteer event leader.
Membership Dues:
In lieu of membership dues for 2025/26, each event will be charged a 
minimum fee to attend.
While we remain hopeful that new board members will step forward, 
we want to ensure continuity in the absence of a formal board and the 
board determined that this would be the best path forward.
Thank you for your support.

March and April Events
Ladies Night Out March 13 at 6 p.m. 
Slattery's Irish Pub (5364 Greenwood Plaza Blvd.Greenwood Village, 
80111)
RSVP to fiona_emeraldisle@yahoo.com. 
Daytime Event: April 16 – Tagawa Gardens Event
Evening Event: April 24 – Home Organization
Easter Egg Hunt: April 19 

Grounds Committee News
The WC3 HOA will be submitting a grant proposal to the City of Centennial 
to secure funds to help cover a portion of the cost of re-landscaping the 
median on Mineral Dr. The plan is to xeriscape the median closest to the 
intersection of Mineral Dr., Phillips Cir, and Quince Way. The design will 
complement the median closest to Quebec St. that was re-landscaped 
in 2012. The re-landscaping of the median will update the entrance to 
Willow Creek and add beauty to the community as well as saving money 
on water and weekly maintenance. 

Please go to the WC3 website to view the landscape plans. You can also 
swing by the clubhouse where the plans are located on the front door. 
Information on the grant program is on the City of Centennial website.

Please direct any comments or concerns to Donna Veatch at 
wc3grounds@gmail.com.
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Try classified advertising- 
It's easy, affordable and EFFECTIVE!

Our classified advertising option has been a great success for small, local 
businesses interested in marketing in an EFFECTIVE & AFFORDABLE way!

And it’s EASY to do- simply email kerri@porchlink.com with the text 
for your ad (base pricing for 25 words, $.50 per additional word) and let 
us know which newsletters you would like to advertise in. 

Best of all- new advertisers can try classified advertising in and receive 
the same ad FREE in The following month's issue! Our deadline is always 
the 20th of the preceding month.

There is no long term commitment, you are welcome to advertise on a 
monthly basis depending on your needs. However, most of our classified 
advertisers stick with us month after month… for years!

Why not give it a try?

Rates per issue for 25 words, $.50 per additional word:
Publication # of Homes Rates per issue 

Stonegate 4,600 $35

Stroh Ranch 2,400 $25

Pradera 550 $25

ALL OF Parker 7,550 HOMES $75

Blackstone 2,457 $35

Tollgate Crossing 1,500 $25

Tallyn’s Reach 2,037 $35

Saddle Rock North 663 $25

Saddle Rock East/South 1,566 $25

Murphy Creek 1,400 $20

The Farm 1,500 $10

ALL OF Aurora 11,123 HOMES $165

Willow Creek 1, 2, and 3 1,629 $35

Foxridge 1,000 $25

Hunters Hill 275 $10

ALL OF Centennial 2,904 HOMES $60

Sapphire Pointe 800 $15

Founders Village 2,200 $15

ALL OF Castle Rock 3,000 HOMES $25

Colliers Hill (Erie) 1,545 $25

OB PAINTING: 10% OFF Interior or Exterior Painting. 
Over 30 years in business. Call today! 303-908-9063. 

Willow Works Classified Advertising
ADVERTISE FOR LESS: Email your classified ad to kerri@porchlink.com $35 for 25 words. Deadline is the 20th of the preceding month. 

SWIM LESSONS: Mom of 3 with years of experience teaching babies 
to adults and all levels of swimmers. Whether it's learn to swim 
(6mo-99yo) or perfecting stroke technique, I can work with you. I'm 
also an assistant coach for the Denver Sharks Special Olympics Swim 
team, working with special needs swimmers. Call Lisa O’Brien at 
301-404-0512.HOUSEPAINTING

Exterior $300 DISCOUNT COUPON!
Landmark Painting, Inc 

(303) 680-4060
Call for a free estimate. Expiration 06/30/25

www.denverlandmarkpainting.com

U N LO C K  E XC LU S I V E  SAV I N G S  O N  O U R  W E B S I T E , 
MOOREHEATINGAC.COM! Elevate your comfort today – visit 
us online or call 303-680-5300 to schedule your furnace 
maintenance/repairs/installations.

FAMILY LAW IN CENTENNIAL: At CNL Law Firm, PLLC we are here 
to protect our clients to the greatest extent possible, through 
every step of the legal process. Free consultations.
www.cnllaw.com or chris@cnllaw.com 720-575-5675.

LICENSED GENERAL CONTRACTOR: Any home remodeling jobs, 
decks, big or small- basements, kitchens, etc. Interior and exterior 
painting. EV charging Stations for electric cars. Free estimates and 
local references. Call John at JW CONTRACTORS: 303-886-6304.

LOKKEN PAINTING COMPANY-Kevin Lokken: 45 Years of custom 
painting experience. Interior and Exterior. Free Estimates. Call: 
(720) 325-3750 or kevinlokken58@gmail.com.

THE BEST CLEANERS: Lowest prices in town. Honest people. Free 
estimate. References available (720) 364-8403. 

A BETTER GARAGE DOOR INC. Garage door and opener repair to 
full replacements 25 years experience with multiple trucks for a 
quick response 303-920-2267. 

AFFORDABLE KITCHEN & BATH DESIGN: Quick and affordable 
kitchen and bath cabinet refacing. Complete kitchen and bath 
remodeling. Call today for a free estimate: 720-837-4885 or 
akbdesign2010@aol.com. Member Team Dave Logan

PET/HOUSE SITTING SERVICES: Experienced dog walker, petsitter 
(16 years) seeking dogs to walk; in home pet visits; indoor/outdoor 
plants and mail services while you’re away. Plenty of references.
Email: bevwright1111@gmail.com Phone: 434-409-3708.
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For the most up-to-date information, visit www.ssprd.org  |  303.798.5131

SOUTH SUBURBAN
Save the Date: Spring Sale at Recreation Centers: Save big at Buck, Goodson and Lone Tree 
recreation centers this spring! Level up your fitness routine with admission punch discounts 
and improve your skills with personal training or Pilates Reformer sessions. Deals will available 
to purchase at register.ssprd.org or at recreation centers from March 10-23.
2025 Matching Gifts Program: Each year, South Suburban’s Matching Gifts Program helps 
individuals, neighborhoods, homeowner associations, sports groups, businesses and other 
organizations turn their ideas into reality. Applications for 2025 projects open March 1! Submit 
an application to share your ideas for improvements across the District. 
2025 Art on Loan Applications: Deadline Approaching: Show off your work and bring art to 
community spaces with South Suburban’s Art on Loan program. Local artists are invited to apply 
for the 2025 program by March 17, 2025. Selected sculptures will be displayed at Goodson 
Recreation Center or Hudson Gardens for a year, and artists will receive a $500 honorarium for 
their display. The sculptures are selected by the South Suburban Public Art Committee through 
a competitive process and approved by the South Suburban Board of Directors. 
Summer Camp Registration: Registration for specialty camps and full weeks at licensed 
summer camps is open now, and single day registration starts on April 1. Register in person or 
by contacting the Registration Office. Sign up for 10 full weeks by Feb. 21 to receive one week 
free! Discounts also apply for each full-week booked. 
2025 South Suburban Board Election: The next regular election of the South Suburban Park 
and Recreation District is on May 6, 2025. This will be a polling place election, with the option 
of obtaining an absentee ballot. Three board positions will be filled, each to serve a four-year 
term. Find all the information about the upcoming election at ssprd.org/Elections.

Upcoming Events
Back to Pool Party:  Saturday, March 22
Make a splash at our Back to Pool Party at Lone Tree Recreation Center! 
Join us for a morning of activities for kids ages 3-12. Children 3-5 will 
enjoy games in the zero-depth part of the pool and on the pool deck, 
while kids ages 6-12 can participate in activities in our lazy river and lap 
lanes. Every child will go home with a goodie bag and fun memories. 
Children ages 3-5 must be accompanied by an adult in the water at all 
times. Find more information and register at register.ssprd.org. 
Hudson Gardens Wedding Showcase:  Sunday, March 30
This is the perfect opportunity for couples to explore a wide array of 
wedding services and inspiration, as well as those hosting all types of 
events from corporate gatherings and non-profit functions to birthday 
celebrations and memorial services. The showcase will be held from 
11 am- 2 pm, and registration is required. Please visit hudsongardens.
org for more information.
Trivia Tuesdays at South Suburban Golf Courses: Tuesdays
Test your smarts during Trivia Tuesday events at South Suburban golf 
courses! Rally your team and plan to join us to enjoy food and drink 
specials while you compete for prizes in trivia events on the first, second, 
and third Tuesdays each month. 
•	 First Tuesdays: Littleton Golf and Tennis from 6-9 pm
•	 Second Tuesdays: South Suburban Golf Course from 6-8:30 pm
•	 Third Tuesdays: Lone Tree Golf Club & Hotel from 6-9 pm
Live Music at South Suburban Golf Course: Fridays
You’re invited to Music at the Grill on Fridays from 6-9 pm at the South 
Suburban Golf Course Bar and Grill! Enjoy music from local bands along 
with weekly food and beverage specials. These events are free, but space 
is limited. Tables will be available on a first-come, first-served basis. 
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DRAFT

DRAFT

No Parking in the Townhouse Alleyways
The townhouse alleyways are not for parking. Please do not park any vehicle or have any contractor park their vehicle in the 
alleyways at any time. The only exception is for short term loading and unloading.

Willow Creek Pets
Dogs must be leashed when they are out and about in our community. Both the city and our HOA require it.  City of Centennial 
Animal Control patrols Willow Creek and will issue warnings and tickets to offenders. There have been serious incidents in 
the past where unleashed dogs have injured other pets and/or caused residents to be concerned for their safety. 

Don’t forget to clean up after your pet when dog walking. The city of Centennial (municipal code 7-7-320) as well as Willow 
Creek 3 policies, require that pet owners remove and dispose of pet waste on any property other than that of the owner 
or keeper. In other words, when you are out and about with your dog, don’t leave a mess. City fines start at $50 and can 
include a Municipal Court appearance. And if you see someone not following the rules, please let them know. Also, both 
Willow Creek 3 and the city require that dogs be leashed and under control when out in the community.

Did you know?
1.	 Stormwater carries pet waste and other pollutants directly into waterways.
2.	 Animal waste adds nitrogen to the water. Excess nitrogen depletes the oxygen in water necessary for beneficial underwater grasses, wildlife 

and fish.
3.	 Animal waste may contain harmful organisms such as Giardia, Salmonella and E. coli that can be transmitted to humans and other animals 

by ingesting contaminated water.
4.	 Roundworms and hookworms deposited by infected animals can live in the soil for long periods of time and be transmitted to other animals 

and humans.

Community News & Information

Are you getting your 
Willow Works? 

Please contact

kerri@porchlink.com 
if you need to update your mailing address. 

WC3 Board of Directors:

President: Steve Lubell

Vice President: Jeff Purton

Treasurer: Eric Sinclair

Secretary: Gareth Hearn

Members-at Large:

Gareth Hearn

Diane Kohler

Justin Williams

Beverly Wright

WC3 Manager

Jayden Pulver

5995 Greenwood Plaza Blvd., Suite 240

Greenwood Village, CO 80111

303 459-4919

Email: jayden.pulver@rowcal.com

Pool Management:

Perfect Pools 303-795-1191

hb@perfect-pools.com

Swim Team:

wc3dolphins.com | swim@wc3dolphins.com

Trash Removal/Recycling:

Waste Connections: 303-288-2100

Willow Creek Women’s Club

willowcreekwomensclub@gmail.com

Chair: Natisha Doherty

natisha.doherty@yahoo.com | 303-694-0798

Pool & Tennis Court Keycard:

RowCal: 303 459-4919

Email: careteam@RowCal.com

Clubhouse Bookings:

RowCal: 303 459-4919

Email: careteam@RowCal.com

Advertise in the February issue of     

Willow Works 
Deadline to advertise is January 20th

See page 2 for rates & info 

E-mail: kerri@porchlink.com

Text Us: 720-295-2649

Willow Creek 3 HOA Newsletter- January 2025Willow Works January 2025

WILLOW CREEK 3
HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

A Publication for the

Ringing in the New Year

Happy New Year! We hope you had a wonderful holiday season and are ready for a 

fantastic year ahead in our vibrant community. As we begin 2025, we’d like to share a 

few important updates and reminders to keep everyone informed and engaged.

Association Dues for 2025

We are pleased to announce that the Homeowners Association (HOA) dues for 2025 

will remain the same as they were in 2024. The HOA board has worked diligently over 

the past year to carefully evaluate our financials, streamline our budget, and identify 

cost-saving opportunities, all with the goal of ensuring the continued financial stability 

of our community.

We understand that maintaining affordable dues is important to our homeowners, 

and the board has made it a priority to keep costs steady while continuing to provide 

the services and amenities that make Willow Creek such a great place to live. By being 

proactive with our financial planning, we’ve been able to maintain our current dues 

without compromising on the upkeep of our neighborhood.

Payments can be made via online or check, and if you have any questions or need 

assistance, please contact RowCal.

Looking Ahead: 2025 Goals

As we look to the year ahead, we’re excited about several upcoming projects and 

initiatives that will further enhance our community, including:

• Community Events: We’ll be planning fun and engaging events to bring neighbors 

together, from social gatherings to seasonal occasions.

• Beautification and Maintenance: Improvements to common areas, including 

landscaping upgrades, pool updates, improved lighting and continuing the townhome 

alley mill & overlay project. 

• Neighborhood Safety: Continue to engage with local law enforcement to help raise 

awareness and share additional safety measures to help everyone feel secure at 

home.

We remain committed to ensuring that Willow Creek stays a place where homeowners 

can enjoy a beautiful, well-maintained, and safe environment, and we look forward to 

sharing more details on these initiatives as the year progresses.

We wish you all a joyful, prosperous, and peaceful 2025!

Target your market with
neighborhood newsletters!

KERRI WATTS

6525 Gunpark Drive #370-133
Boulder, CO 80301

kerri@porchlink.com

www.Porchlink.com

720-295-2649

ADVERTISING SALES


Published by 
ComPub Media, LLC.

WILLOWCREEK3.COM
•	 News, information and updates from the Willow 

Creek 3 Board of Directors 
•	 Important contacts and links 
•	 Community events & meetings 
•	 Detailed Architectural Control information 
•	 Pool & tennis court info 
•	 Dolphins Swim Team 
•	 Tennis Club 
•	 Women’s Club 
•	 Photos & MoreWEBSITE

Willow Creek 3
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Willow Creek 3 Recycling Pick-Up Dates
Trash day is every Friday (excluding holidays)

Recycling pickup takes place every second Friday.
Waste Connections: 303-288-2100

Trash containers are not permitted to be placed on the curb prior to 5 p.m. the night before pickup. 
Empty containers must be retrieved by 8 p.m. the day of pickup.

All About Fencing LLC
(720) 481-6483 

Call or email us
for free estimates! 

Email:
inquiries@allaboutfencing.org

Website:
www.allaboutfencingllc.org

We do fence installation, repair,
commercial and residential

for a very good price. 

Please see classified ad rates and information on page 7 of this newsletter.

,
,

, ,

We have been advertising in the Porchlink newsletters for 
almost 2 years now. The staff is always professional and 
pleasant to work with. The newsletter has been very 
helpful in getting business for our small plumbing 
company. The ad usually pays for itself each month 
because so many people use it to get reasonable, 
trustworthy services.

,

,

Michelle Cox
Neighborhood Plumber

Smitty's has advertised with Porchlink over the course of 
several years and we find the experience seamless. As a 
seasonal business we often find ourselves with an 
exceedingly large workload in our day to day processes 
and we greatly appreciate that we can count on Kerri at 
Porchlink to touch base with us to ensure we have our ad 
out. We have worked with other companies responsible 
for HOA newsletters and found when it came to us the 
advertisers, our needs were never a priority. The 
professional working relationship we've exercised over 
the years with Porchlink has surpassed our needs. We 
would recommend them to any business looking to get 
their name out to the community.

Sarah Smith
Marketing Manager for Smitty's Sprinklers

Classified advertising through Porchlink has been 
pleasant and productive for our small business. We’ve 
received a great deal of business in the targeted areas the 
newsletter reaches.

Valerie Petersen
Petersen Custom Glass, LLC

Thinking of Advertising with Porchlink?

Irish Stew
Recipe: https://www.dinneratthezoo.com  |  Author: Sara Welch

Ingredients
•	 2 tablespoons olive oil
•	 3 pounds beef stew meat
•	 1 cup onion coarsely chopped
•	 1 tablespoon minced garlic
•	 1/4 cup all-purpose flour
•	 1 cup Irish stout beer
•	 4 cups beef broth
•	 1/4 cup tomato paste
•	 2 pounds small yellow potatoes 

halved
•	 1/2 teaspoon dried thyme 

leaves
•	 2 cups carrots peeled, halved 

and cut into 1-inch pieces
•	 Salt and pepper to taste
•	 2 tablespoons chopped parsley

Instructions
1.	 Preheat the oven to 350 degrees F.
2.	 Heat the olive oil in a large pot over medium-high heat. Season the beef generously with salt and pepper 

to taste.
3.	 Add half the beef cubes to the pot in a single layer. Cook for 3-4 minutes per side or until browned. Remove 

the beef from the pot and repeat with remaining meat. Remove all the browned meat from the pot.
4.	 Add the onions to the pot and cook for 5-6 minutes or until tender. Add the garlic and cook for 30 seconds.
5.	 Return the meat to the pot. Add the flour and stir to coat the meat and onions.
6.	 Add the beer, beef broth, tomato paste, potatoes, thyme, and carrots to the pot. Season with salt and 

pepper to taste. Stir to combine and bring the pot to a simmer.
7.	 Cover the pot. Place it in the oven and bake for 2 1/2-3 hours or until meat and vegetables are 

tender. Sprinkle with parsley, then serve.
Note: This recipe can easily be adapted for use in 
the slow cooker. Brown the meat, onions, and garlic, 
then place all of the ingredients in a crock pot except 
for the parsley. Cook on low for 6-8 hours. Add the 
parsley, then serve.

Do you have a favorite recipe you’d like to share? Let us know at kerri@porchlink.com.

This Irish stew is a blend of tender meat, carrots, and potatoes – all simmered to perfection 
in a savory and complex beer broth. It’s the perfect comfort food meal for a cold night!

Prep Time: 20 minutes | Cook Time: 3 hours | Total Time: 3 hours 20 minutes
Servings: 8 | Calories: 387 kcal
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Quality LOCAL Businesses
Working in Willow Creek!

FIND THEM IN THIS PUBLICATION!

NO NEED TO LOOK ELSEWHERE...             
FIND THE HELP YOU NEED!

SUPPORT THOSE WHO                         
SUPPORT YOUR NEWSLETTER!

  
 

• All Boomers & Friends Welcome! 
• WILD GOOSE SALOON (11160 Pikes Peak Dr, Parker, CO)   
• 2nd Tuesday/Month,  Mar 11th & Apr 8 (3:30–6:30) 
• DOORS OPEN AT 3:30 (ONLY)so don’t come early!  
• Happy hour appetizers & drink specials   
• Listen & dance to music and socialize to make new friends  
• Dance (Rock-N-Roll, Country Western, Pop, & Classic Rock) 
• 3:30 – 5:30 PM = Kerry Edwards of Two’s Company (LIVE & FREE) 
• Kerry donates his time & talent so please donate $$$ (thank you) 
• 5:30 – 6:30 PM = Linda’s playlist of mixed music  
• 6:30 – 8:00 PM Trivia followed by Karaoke 8:00 PM to??? 

• PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE – RSVP ASAP (by email at 
BoomerHappyHour@gmail.com), so we can plan accordingly!  
• Follow us on Facebook @ Boomer Happy Hour 
• Host & Organizer – Linda  
• Co-sponsor = Legends Radio 95.3 FM/810 AM 
• FREE ADMISSION !!! 

Luck of the Irish
One of the most frequently visited sites in Ireland is the Blarney Stone. 
Thousands of tourists a year visit Blarney Castle for a chance to get 
the “Gift of the Gab” by kissing the Blarney Stone. Although the exact 
origin of this custom is unknown, the history of the castle itself is well 
documented. 
Blarney Castle was built in 1446 with walls 18 feet thick in places. The 
stone itself is situated high up in the battlements of the castle, and is 
reached by following one of several long, stone spiral staircases up to 
the top. The stone is believed to be half of the Stone of Scone, which 
originally be¬longed to Scotland, and over which Scottish kings were 
crowned. Cormac MacCarthy obtained the stone in 1314 from Robert 
the Bruce, and eventually it was placed in Blarney Castle. Legend has it 
that an old woman cast a spell on the stone to reward a king who had 

saved her from drowning. The king kissed the stone and was given the ability to speak sweetly and convincingly, the “Gift of the Gab.”
More likely though, the basis for the legend of the Blarney Stone comes from the dealings of Queen Elizabeth I with Ireland’s chiefs. 
Cormac MacCarthy was a diplomatic negotiator, with an ability to delay the queen’s requests. Elizabeth proclaimed that MacCarthy 
was giving her “a lot of Blarney,” and thus the legend was born.
Kissing the stone is supposed to bring the kisser the gift of persuasive eloquence. But it comes at a price—the stone is in a difficult 
to reach place. In order to reach the stone, the kisser must lie on his back and bend backward and downward, holding iron bars for 
support. But those willing to go to these lengths are truly able to say they have the “luck of the Irish.”
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Shamrock or Clover – What is the Difference?
The month of March often brings to mind all things green - the first shoots of spring bulbs and leaves 
starting to emerge, leprechauns, green beer, and shamrocks. You may already be familiar with the 
shamrock because of its connections to St. Patrick’s Day, and mistake it for a lucky four-leaf clover. 

The shamrock of Irish lore hails from its connection to the patron saint of Ireland, Saint Patrick. 
Legend has it that during his attempts to convert the Irish to Christianity, he used the three leaves 
of the shamrock to explain the Holy Trinity of Christianity – the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. 
It has become the most commonly recognized symbol of Ireland.

Shamrocks and clover are often confused as being the same thing due to their similar appearance and leaf formations. Although 
the name Shamrock comes from the Irish word “seamrog” and literally means “young clover,” the plants you’ll see in stores this 
time of years labeled as shamrocks are actually not clovers at all! They are a member of the Oxalis genus and come from the wood-
sorrel family of plants. They are not even close relatives of clover. Oxalis grow from small bulbs or tubers and have a shallow root 
system. Over 500 different varieties are available, but most spring Oxalis has delicate white blooms and distinctive 3-part triangular 
or heart-shaped leaves, sporting rich shades of color – from intense greens to saturated maroons to some variegated varieties.  You 
will also rarely find types with an extra leaf just like the lucky four-leaf clover. 

True clovers can have leaves divided in two, three or sometimes four leaflets. Clover leaves are somewhat oval-shaped and have 
small “teeth” along the edges. And while finding a four-leaf clover usually means good luck, finding a plethora of clover in your lawn 
can mean quite another thing – or not. 

Many homeowners dread the sight of clover in their otherwise weed-free lawn, and consider it a nuisance. However, countless 
others love clover and plant it on purpose, with the intent of saving on fertilizer costs, helping pollinators, or both. One thing clover 
won’t do is save water—it has the same water requirements as typical lawn grasses like Kentucky Bluegrass.

Clovers are perennials of the genus Trifolium (Latin for three leaves!) which includes over 300 species. They are members of the 
legume/pea family. The most common variety we see in lawns is the white clover. It has true green leaves, sometimes with a faint 
pattern on top, and blooms with compact flower heads that can range from white to pink in color. This hardy, low-growing species 
can spread quickly.  White clover mixes well with Kentucky bluegrass, fescues, and perennial ryegrass, making it a perfect companion 
for your lawn if you choose to combine them. 

Although they are perennials in their native ranges, shamrocks 
are much more well known and grown here in the US as beautiful 
houseplants.  These cheery blooming plants can easily be grown 
at home.  As a bonus, the leaves of shamrock plants perform 
their own daily “dance.”  The leaves fully open when the sun is 
present, but react to the absence of sunlight by closing at night 
or when it is overcast.  In daylight, you will also often see the 
stalks stretch toward the sun or the leaves move to face as much 
sunlight as they can. 

 A deep purple variety of this plant is sometimes available as well, 
often referred to as “false shamrock,” or “butterfly plant” due to 
its leaf shape mimicking butterfly wings.  Its striking appearance 
and color make it a popular choice as a houseplant or to include 
in an indoor .

Although shamrocks and clover have some definite differences, 
we can all appreciate their similarities and the attractive features 
of these two green harbingers of spring!

Garden
Tips

Willow Creek Elementary Carnival 
May 23rd! 

Join us at Willow Creek park on the last day of school from 11-2 for 
a fun run, foam party, slides, bounce houses, food trucks, vendors, 
and more. This event is open to the community and we hope you’ll 
come join the fun!
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A Note From
Your Neighb�🖉🖉

🖃🖃
Want to share something in the 

Willow Works newsletter?
Email kerri@porchlink.com

Deadine is the 20th of the preceding month

Would you like
to advertise
in April?

20th
DEADLINE

KERRI
PORCHLINK.COM

MAR

NIKO

Centennial YMCA Center of Generations
Have you visited the Center of Generations at the Streets of Southglenn yet? This intergenerational 
community space is a partnership between the City of Centennial and the YMCA of Metro Denver.

The Center serves Older Adults between 10 AM and 3 PM. Teens come in after school. Both 
groups enjoy many activities. The Older Adults enjoy a variety of fitness classes, including Tai 
Chi and Silver Sneakers. Clubs include Knitting & Crocheting, Spanish and Art. Mahjong, Scrabble 
and Mexican Train also are very popular.

Teens enjoy Esports, Nerf Gun wars, Stem Projects, and cooking classes. Also available are 
leadership classes, and study halls.

Each month there are special activities. For example, in October there are lectures about 
Medicare, Colorado Ghost Stories and the Power of Words, by Eleanor Roosevelt. There will 
also be a Halloween Party with lots of games and treats.

This is such a great resource for Centennial residents and YMCA members. Be sure to visit our 
website and see the many activities and mark your calendar for a visit.

https://denverymca.org/centennial-center-generations

6972 S Vine Street, #366 | 720-918-6425

How Emergency Alerts Work: When the county issues a 
message about a potential safety hazard or concern, messages 
will be sent to all standard voice and text communication 
devices (land line, mobile, email, instant messaging, text 
messaging, PDA, alpha or numeric pager, etc.) that you have 
registered in the system. The system will continue trying to 
contact you on these devices until it receives a confirmation 
from you that the message has been received.
Please note that this system will not be used for weather alerts 
because the timeliness or accuracy of such alerts cannot be 
guaranteed. There are a variety of other media outlets (TV and 
radio stations, and weather-related websites and alerts) that 
can provide this service in a more timely manner.
How to Sign Up for Emergency Alerts: Residents and businesses 
with land line phones are already listed in Arapahoe County's 
9-1-1 database, and are therefore automatically included in 
the notification system. You may sign up to register additional 
mobile devices here: https://ace911.colorado.gov/arapalert. 
Your information will be kept strictly confidential.

Emergency Notification Alerts
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FEATURED SERVICES

BOOK NOW REVIEWS

$100 OFF!*
Mention WILLOW CREEK for

*New patients only, $300 minimum purchase
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